## GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

DONALD UHL
ROBERT GIBSON
TERRY BOAZ
GARY JACOBI, CLERK-TREASURER

School Basement February 11, 1974

Terry Boaz opened the meeting. Terry Boaz, Robert Gibson, Gary Jacobi, and 3 visitors were present. The minutes from the last meeting were read and approved. The treasurer's report as of January 31, 1974, shows a checking fund total of \$1,3372.89 (General Fund \$2,440.61; Street fund \$5,173.85, Local funds \$4,050.00 and CCIF \$1,705.43. The Revenue Sharing Fund has a checking fund total of \$536.71. Claims were presented and approved for payment.

Robert Gibson moved that Wiladean Miller be appointed as a board member to fill the vacacy of Donald Uhl. All agreed.

Robert Gibson reported that Robert Holmes, Superintendent of New Albany Floyd County Schools had made a new contract with another contractor to install the flasher lights at the intersection of Greenville-Georgetown Road and U.S. 150. The new contractor has been delayed because of certain parts were not available.

Terry Boaz and Robert Gibson attended a meeting at the Greenville Fird House that was open to all water companies in Floyd, Harrison, and Clark Counties to discuss the possibilities of a lake or other water sources for a regional water supply.

Another meeting will be held in February at Falmyra.

John Feters and Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cook requested water service on the EvansJacobi Road. Their request called for an extension of our water line approximately
1,600 feet and may entail up to 5 hook-ups. Terry Boaz stated for them to investigate
the cost which would be provided by the present new customers and that the water
board would see to getting permits if needed to lay line on county road property.

Robert Gibson reported that 2 sewage meetings will be held: February 25 at Jeffersonville: February 26 at New Albany, Indiana.

Robert Gibson moved the meeting be adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Har Jacobi Gary E. Jacobi Clerk-Treasurer

Terry Boaz Fresident